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Term 3 was a productive term at the FLC with a variety of different subjects and programs that have been offered 

to our students. Term 4 is shaping up to continue to be  busy and successful. Our year 12 students are working 

hard to finalise their work for SACE submission.  

One of the programs that has positive student involvement is the Anti-bullying Project, this program is being run in 

partnership with Youth Advisory Council South Australia (YACSA). This project has allowed different aged FLC stu-

dents to take part and attend meetings and planning sessions to ensure that bullying is taken seriously. The pro-

gram is continuing into this term with a meeting scheduled for Week 2. 

In Term 3 there was a focus on developing students’ understanding about sexual health and positive relationships 

with the support of case managers, teachers and SSO’s. During Term 4, the Sammy D Foundation will be presenting 

a talk to the FLC students and staff about the effects of drug use. The FLC has also had an outreach counselling ser-

vice from Streetlink available for interested students each fortnight, this will continue into Term 4. 

We will be holding our open day on the 28th of November, more details to follow. 

Save The Date—our annual FLC Celebration Night will be held on Wednesday 4th of December from 6pm in the St 

Petri Church Hall. Invitations will be sent out soon. 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish all the very best to our students and staff as they come to the end of 

preparing their final tasks for SACE submission, and to our two year 12 students who will sit a Maths Exam. 

I’m looking forward to another positive and productive term! 

Sarah Afshin Pour, FLC Coordinator. 



John’s Place 

A subject that has been intro-

duced to the FLC in 2019 is  

Stage 2 Aboriginal Studies. 

Nine students have chosen to 

participate with expected 

completion during Term 4. 

Students have studied a range 

of topics including racism, 

deaths in custody, the Ularu 

Statement, reconciliation, in-

digenous languages, the stolen 

generation and resistance 

fighters. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During Term 3 twelve of our students 

attended an accredited program on Tuesday 

afternoons at John’s Place. The students 

were accompanied by Doreen, Donna and 

Dylan, and the group was able to restore our 

outdoor setting. This setting will be used by 

our students as the weather improves.  

 

 

Earlier in Term 3 we were lucky 

enough to have a visit from members 

of the Defence Force. Students were 

able to hear about the experiences of 

two current service people and find 

out information on the recruitment 

process. 

 

Cooking with Sarah 

Term 3 saw Sarah holding cooking ses-

sions with some of our students. Stu-

dents and Staff enjoyed the results of 

these sessions. Dishes included were  

sweet potato and bacon slice, banana 

bread, pasta bake and yummy egg and 

bacon sandwiches. 
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We are well on the way to com-

pletion of our new Wellbeing ar-

ea, this new area is located at the 

rear of the shed and will provide 

an undercover space for students 

and staff to use. Students have 

been working with our awesome 

volunteer, John, to clear, pave 

and create the framework for the 

new roof. The space is expected 

to be finished during Term 4. 

At the end of Term 3 we held a 

BBQ. John and Brayden did a 

great job of cooking this for our 

students and staff. It was a lovely 

way to end a tiring but rewarding 

term. 

Dylan, Doreen, Rose and an available 

teacher have taken out groups of 

around 10 students each Thursday 

afternoon to enjoy some outdoor 

games and sports at the Angaston oval. 

The staff and students have relished 

the opportunity to enjoy some beauti-

ful, sunny afternoons outdoors. In 

Term 4 there will be two hiking trips, 

an aquatic excursion and a mixture of 

indoor and outdoor sports for students 

to gain accreditation and learning 

from. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Thursday PE Wellbeing Area 

 


